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MESSAGE FROM THE CONSUL-GENERAL

My Dear Compatriots,
On my return to Wellington it is a particular

pleasure to have an opportunity of extending to
you my best and sincere wishes for Christmas
and the coming New Year.

During my long absence in Korea you have
increased in numbers and developed to a large
extent your social activities. Allow me to
congratulate you on your initiative, which is also

an illustration of the splendid hospitality we
are enjoying in this country. It is a blessing
indeed to be able to appreciate a norma! and
happy way of living when so many parts of
the world know nothing of the kind.

To you all, your families both in Switzerland
and in New Zealand, the heartfelt wishes from
all of us in the Swiss Consulate.

P-H AUBARET,
Consul-General.

Another interesting discussion followed in
connection with the "Helvetia", to make our Swiss
paper more interesting we have now a press
committee and they have already clone a great
job. —-O.F.

REPORT OF THE SWISS SOCIETY

The Swiss Society held a meeting on the 28th
of September,-1957, at Dr. Kaegi's residence.

The President, Mr. W. Risi, welcomed the
committee. The Secretary, Mr. A. Biland, read the
minutes from the last meeting. A lively discussion

followed in respect of the Society's financial
position, it may be of great interest to us all
to know that, according to the report of our
new treasurer, Mr. T. Loetscher, more than £300
subscriptions are unpaid and in arrears. Owing
to these circumstances the last year's financial
accounts showed a surplus of expenditure over
income. This was also a reason why the annual
subscription was increased to £1.

The Society consists of more than 350 members.

Provided that all arrears and all future
annual subscriptions would be paid promptly it
is considered that the annual membership fee
could be reduced considerably even below the
previous 15/-.

FORTHCOMING EVENTS
The Hamilton Swiss Club is holding the next

evening on Saturday, December 21st, at the
Catholic Hall across the traffic bridge, near the
Catholic Church, Hamilton East. All welcome.

Just a reminder to all our Swiss friends in
Auckland.

Don't forget that the Auckland Swiss Club
holds its monthly Social at the Epiphany Church
Hall, Gundry Street, Newton, on the first Tuesday

in the month. Come along and spend an
enjoyable evening among friends. Everybody
is made most welcome.

The Taranaki Swiss Club will hold their annual
picnic in the Te Ngutu Park on Sunday, the 16th
February, 1958.

As usual, a comprehensive programme has
been arranged for your benefit, starting at 11 a.m.
with musical items.

Anyone who is really after a good time must
attend, so make sure to reserve this Sunday for
a day out. For further particulars see the
January issue of the "Helvetia."

FILM EVENINGS
A most enjoyable film evening was held by

the Taranki Swiss Club on the 16th October in
the Kapuni War Memorial Hall, when over 200
members saw the film "Under Blue Skies'" taken
in Switzerland.

The same film will be shown to the members
of the Hamilton Swiss Club at their social evening

on the 16th November and the members of
the Auckland Swiss Club will be able to see it in
December.

We very much appreciate the courtesy of our
Consulate in Wellington, who makes these films
available to us. —A.B.
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